# Eye on the World February 1, 2025

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Feb. 1, 2025.

#### **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**–"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

#### $\bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet$

An article by Staff titled "Javier Milei Names His Top 6 Allies in the Global Fight for Freedom" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 28, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

- Nayib Bukele
- Giorgia Meloni
- Benjamin Netanyahu
- Viktor Orban
- Donald Trump
- Elon Musk

El Salvador President Italy's Prime Minister Israeli Prime Minister Hungary's Prime Minister U.S. President Wealthy Entrepreneur

. . . . .

An article by Kevin O'Leary titled "China Has Fired the First Shot in the A.I. Wars – This Is My Urgent Warning to Every American With a Smart-Phone" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2025. Following is the article.

The Artificial Intelligence wars have begun. China fired the first shot.

On Monday, \$1 trillion in stock market value was wiped off the books of American tech companies after Chinese startup DeepSeek created an A.I.-tool that rivals the best that U.S. firms have to offer – and at a fraction of the cost.

DeepSeek claims its engineers trained their A.I.-model with \$6 million worth of computer chips,

while leading A.I.-competitor (OpenAI) spent an estimated \$3 billion training and developing its models in 2024 alone.

What's more, DeepSeek says they accomplished this feat with relatively dated technology. (U.S. sanctions deny the Chinese the world's most advanced chip tech.)

That news land on Wall Street like a ton of bricks. This is the first time that China has beaten the U.S. to a major A.I. discovery.

It was nothing short of 'A.I.'s Sputnik moment,' according to Marc Andreeseen – one of the foremost tech investors in the world. (Sputnik is a reference to October 4, 1957, when the Soviet Union beat the U.S. to launch the first satellite into space.)

More than six decades ago, the American public was shocked that an adversarial nation had leapfrogged the U.S. in the space race. Many were terrified by the thought that the Soviet Union (a communist regime with designs on global domination) would seize control of the skies above their heads.

So, is now a time to panic?

No. By Tuesday, U.S. technology markets were already clawing back some of the losses from yesterday's rout, as questions were raised over the veracity of DeepSeek's claims.

I suspect that DeepSeek somehow managed to evade U.S. sanctions and obtain the most advanced computer chips. If that's the case, then their progress is much more understandable.

However, America cannot ignore the threat of Chinese A.I. dominance.

In this day and age, artificial intelligence translates to military supremacy. Whoever commands the best A.I. will win wars in the future.

Right now, China may well come out on top. On Wednesday, the Chinese tech and e-commerce giant Alibaba released its A.I.-model and claimed it computing power surpassed even DeepSeek.

A.I. can be used to power autonomous weapon systems, command fleets of drones and detect, track, and engage enemy threats in real time. If China is able to create more intelligent, faster and cheaper A.I. models than the U.S., they can use that to develop more effective weapons, too.

DeepSeek also poses an immediate national security risk to America.

On Monday it was the top download on Apple's store (shooting past OpenAI's ChatGPT) as thousands of Americans loaded it onto their phones.

The American people have to be on their guard. If you download the app, you better ask who's watching and who's listening. From what I can tell, it scrapes your emails and personal data.

I would always recommend using American products rather than their Chinese equivalents. But if I ever did use DeepSeek, I'd download it onto the same burner phone that I use for Chinese-owned TikTok.

Make no mistake, America is in a technological arms race with China – as it was with the Soviets decades ago. And it is past time to focus America's incredible economic, creative and industrial strength on winning the A.I. war.

I believe that the U.S. (under the leadership of President Donald Trump) is well positioned to win in this sphere if it continues to invest in A.I.

Of course, I also have a financial dog in this fight. Beyond my deep loyalty to America, my home country (Canada) and the West, I am an investor in a \$70 billion project to build A.I. data centers (which provide the energy and infrastructure to build A.I. models) in Alberta, Canada.

Just last week, Trump announced the new "Stargate Project" under which top American A.I. companies will pour \$500 billion of investment into developing data centers and other A.I. infrastructure in the U.S. by 2029.

President Trump also has the power to fight back against Chinese tech using tariffs.

America is also the world's largest buyer of A.I. technology. And if President Trump imposes tariffs on Chinese A.I. products, he may be able to price them out of the market.

As long as America recognizes DeepSeek for the threat that it is, there is no need to panic. Instead – just like with Sputnik, America must seize this challenge to innovate and regain A.I. supremacy once again.

• • • • •

An article by Reagan Reese titled "Press Secretary Karoline Leavitt Announces Shake Up to White House Briefing Room" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

White House press secretary Karoline Leavitt announced a few changes to the White House press corps Tuesday during her first briefing at the lectern. The new press secretary mentioned that the briefing room would have more independent media. She unveiled a new addition to the White House briefing room Tuesday, explaining that seats in the area typically reserved for staff will be given to outlets who do not officially hold a place in the room.

Leavitt explained: "The Trump White House will speak to all media outlets and personalities, not just the legacy media who are seated in this room. Because, according to recent polling from Gallup, America's trust in mass media has fallen to a record low."

She continued: "Starting today, this seat in the front of the room which is usually occupied by the press secretary's staff, will be called the new media seat. My team will review the applications and give credentials to new media outlets that meet our criteria and pass United States Secret Service requirements to enter the White House complex."

Seated in the seats at the first briefing were reporters from Axios and Breitbart. Leavitt kicked off the briefing by calling on the "new media" seats.

Press secretaries typically call on a reporter from The Associated Press, who usually si in the center of the front row, to start the briefings.

Leavitt also added that their press team would be restoring the press passes of the "over 440 journalists whose press passes were wrongly revoked by the previous administration."

The press secretary encouraged podcasters, social media influencers and other independent media voices to apply for a White House press pass to cover the administration. "New Media" is encouraged to apply at the new White House website to handle such requests. During the briefing, the press secretary spanned the room, taking questions from journalists standing beyond the front rows in the briefing room and in the "new media" seats.

. . . . .

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **Byzantine Catholic Patriarchate**

• An article by Jim Hoft titled "Byzantine Catholic Patriarchate: An Open Letter to President Donald Trump and Robert Kennedy Jr. – 'The Curse on America Comes From Within Brought Down by Deep State and Deep Church'" was posted at thegatewaypundit.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### **Remembering October 7**

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "How October 7 Mastermind's Elusive Little Brother Mohammad Sinwar (Known as 'The Shadow') Rebuilt Hamas Despite 15 Months of Brutal War With Israel: 'Carries a Lot of Clout'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

#### Israel – continues their retaliation

• An article by Keren Setton titled "Israel to Keep Troops in Syria After Assad's Fall; Katz Confirms" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

#### Hostages released – reported by nypost

• An article by Staff titled "Hamas Releases 4 Israeli Soldiers in Exchange for 200 Palestinian Prisoners" was posted at newsmax.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Freed Israeli Hostages Made Final Act of Defiance to Spoil Hamas' Photo Op [by Disobeying Hamas Captors and Making Victory Poses During the Handoff Ceremony]" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "After Chaotic Release, Netanyahu Threatens 'Whoever Dares Harm' Hostages" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "3 Israeli Hostages, 5 Thai Nationals Freed as Part of Cease-Fire After 16 Months in Captivity" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Patrick Reilly and Anna Young titled "Palestinian Terrorists Serving Life Sentences for Heinous Crimes Among 110 Freed by Israel in Cease-Fire Swap" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Jewish News Syndicate titled "Israel 'Proud to Return and Fight' in Gaza After Hostages Released – IDF Chief of Staff Says" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Douglas Murray titled "Gaza Must Reject Terror of Hamas for War to End" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "First American Hostage (Dad of Youngest Captive Held in Gaza) Among Next to Be Released by Hamas" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

# Hostages released - reported by jpost

• An article by Gil Troy titled "The Hamas Prisoner Release Is a Justification for Death Penalty for Terrorists – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled " 'We Didn't Eat Bread on Passover, Tried to Fast on Yom Kippur': How Ex-Hostages Clung to Faith" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Dr. Itay Gal titled "What Medical Condition Are the Thai Nationals Released From Hamas Captivity In?" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Amichai Stein titled "Bibi Spokesman to 'Post': 'The Deal Isn't a Failure, but Isn't Perfect – It Came at a Cost' – Interview" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Mathilda Heller titled " 'Our Hero Has Returned': Family Members, Loved Ones React to Hostages' Release" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by David Brinn titled "As Hostage Release Continues, Remember Who Real

Enemies Are" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Hostages Released From Captivity in Exchange for 110 Palestinian Prisoners After Delay" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Fatah Terrorist Zakaria Zubeidi Released [in Cease-Fire Deal] With 109 Palestinian Prisoners" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

• An article by Ben Sales titled "Gadi Moses, Freed From Gaza, Reflects Israel's Pioneering Kibbutz Spirit" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

• An article by Amichai Stein titled "Hostages Yarden Bibas, Ofer Kalderon, Keith Siegel to Be Freed Saturday" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

#### Hamas proves they can't govern Gaza

• An article by Editorial Board titled "Hamas Hostage Handover Reveals That Violent, Genocidal Rot Infests All of Gaza" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "The Chaos in Khan Yunis Proves Hamas Can't Govern Gaza – Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

#### Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

• An article by Barak Ravid titled "Scoop: Trump Lifts Biden's Hold on 2,000-Pound Bombs to Israel" was posted at axios.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Mitchell Plitnick titled "Trump's First Days Signal Support for the Most Extreme Pro-Israel Forces" was posted at middleeasteye.net on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Anna Barsky titled "Netanyahu's Mission: Convince Trump War Needed to Remove Hamas, Won't Sacrifice Hostages – Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Trump's Order on Anti-Semitism Threatening to Deport Non-Citizen Activists Divides Jewish Groups [With Some Welcoming Campus Crackdown, While Others Warn of Civil Rights Erosion]" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

#### Anti-Semitism – international

• An article by Staff titled "'A Present and Violent Threat': Ken Marcus Urges Political Unity in Fight Against Anti-Semitism" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Hank Berrien titled "Netanyahu Publicly Thanks Trump for Executive Order Fighting Against Anti-Semitism" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### More articles – Jerusalem Post

• An article by Staff titled "We Are Totally Alone: Northern Leaders Call for More Help From Government in Wake of Israel-Hamas War" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### Iran

• An article by Staff titled "Iran's Alarming Nuclear Dash Will Soon Test Donald Trump" was posted at economist.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Maya Mehrara titled "Iran Issues Warning to Israel After Buying Russian Fighter Jets" was posted at newsweek.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Iran Is Funding Hezbollah Via Suitcases Stuffed With Cash, Israel Warns" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Hannah Sarisohn titled "New Resolution Calls for U.S., Israel to 'Keep All Options' on the Table to Counter Nuclear Iran" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

#### Saudi Arabia

• An article by Elie Podeh titled "Normalizing Relations With Saudi Arabia Provides New Opportunities – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled " 'Dream of the Desert': Saudi Arabia's First Luxury Train Unveiled" was posted at ndtv.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Rory McCarthy titled "The Truth About Saudi Arabia's Rulers Is More Worrying Than You Thought [Mohammed Bin Salman's Regime Is Filled With Bloodshed and Corruption]" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### Russia-Ukraine war

• An article by Jon Jackson titled "North Korean Troops Pull Back From Front-Line in Russia: Ukraine Military" was posted at newsweek.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Russian Army Recruitment Drops 80% in Moscow – as

Fighters From Asia and Africa Fill the Ranks for Cash: Report" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by John Hayward titled "Zelensky Says Ukraine Giving Up Nukes Was 'Stupid, Illogical and Irresponsible'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by John Psaropoulos titled "Russia Focuses on Seizing Ukraine's Pokrovsk

Amid Reports of Heavy Losses" was posted at aljazeera.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Russia's New Naval Base Threatens to Drag Georgia Into Ukraine War" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### **Russia-Ukraine war – North Korean troops**

• An article by Michael Schwirtz and Julian E. Barnes titled "North Korean Troops No Longer Seen on Front Lines Fighting Ukraine" was posted at nytimes.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### NATO

• An article by Steve Jermy titled "Right Now NATO Could Not Win a War With Russia" was posted at responsible statecraft.org on Jan. 29, 2025.

#### **Comments about China – general**

• An article by Terri Wu titled "Trump Refines His Approach to Tariffs on China" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

• An article by Selina Xu titled "From TikTok to DeepSeek: America Needs to Out-Innovate China, Not Ban Its Apps" was posted at fortune.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

# Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by Ritu Sharma titled "China Drills to Block U.S. Warships From Helping Taiwan; Deployed Scores of Destroyers & Frigates for Wargames" was posted at euasiantimes.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Seong Hyeon Choi titled "U.S. Navy Confirms Drone 'Hellscape' for Use Against People's Liberation Army in Taiwan Strait Is on Track" was posted at scmp.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "5.6 Magnitude Earthquake Shakes Buildings in Taiwan, as a Series of Temblors Hits the Island" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Brad Setser and Joshua Younger titled "How Taiwan Became a Quiet Bond Market Superpower" was posted at ft.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

# Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

• Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

• Looking back to December 2023, an article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon

Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

#### **International – trans athletes**

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Tennis Legend Martina Navratilova Endorses Olympics President Candidate [Lord Sebastian Coe] Who Opposes Trans Athletes" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

#### South Korea

• An article by Staff titled "Passenger Plane Catches Fire at South Korean Airport [but All 176 Passengers Safely Evacuated]" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Lee Minji titled "Hegseth Reaffirms Strong Alliance With South Korea During First Phone Talks With Seoul's Defense Chief" was posted at msn.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### North Korea

• An article by Lettice Bromovsky titled "North Korea Test Fires Its Latest Cruise Missile as a Gleeful Kim Jong-Un Brags His Country's 'Military Muscle' Is Being 'Perfected' After Weapon 'Precisely' Hit Its Target" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Micah McCartney titled "Trump Plans to Disarm North Korea, but Kim Wants More Nuclear Weapons" was posted at newsweek.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "North Korean Leader Kim Inspects Nuclear Facility as Pyongyang Pressures Trump Administration" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Addressing the Challenges of an Emboldened North Korea" was posted at crisisgroup.org on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### Colombia

• An article by Peter Wade titled "Trump Slaps Columbia With 'Emergency Tariffs' for Refusing Migrant Flights" was posted at rollingstone.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Columbian Leader [President Gustavo Petro] Quickly Caves After Trump Threats, [Petro] Offers Presidential Plane for Deportation Flights" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Colombia Lifts Ban on Deportation Flights After Trump Tariff Threat" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

# **Canada and Mexico**

• An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump Says 25% Tariffs on Canada and Mexico Coming Saturday: 'We Don't Need What They Have'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### Greenland

- An article by Wallace White titled "Denmark Puts Foot Down Over Greenland With Massive Defense Splurge" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Germany Declares Solidarity With Greenland Against Trump, France Floats Deploying Troops" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

# Panama Canal

• An article by Staff titled "Ted Cruz Gives Legal Argument for Why U.S. Should Retake Panama Canal" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "U.S. Envoy Calls China's Presence Around Panama Canal a Security Concern" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

# International news – miscellaneous

- An article by Simon Johnson titled "Child Rape Gang Plunged to Depths of Human Depravity, Says Judge [in Glasgow, Scotland Who Sentenced 7 People to Lengths Between 8 and 20 Years]" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Jan. 27, 2025.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Shot Dead: Qur'an-Burning Islam Critic Assassinated While Live-Streaming in Sweden" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

# • • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Passenger plane and military helicopter collide

• An article by Staff titled "American Airlines Plane, Army Helicopter Collide Outside Reagan National Airport Near Washington D.C." was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Shane Galvin titled "Hero Pilot Captain Sully Sullenberger Breaks Down

His Assessment of Horrific DC Plane Crash" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Ronny Reyes and Shane Galvin titled "Air Traffic Controller Was Doing the Job of Two People During DC Plane Crash Due to Tower Being Understaffed, FAA Says" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "DC Plane Crash: Let's Get the Facts Before We Start the Blame Game" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### Members of Congress – insider trading

• An article by Sean Moran titled "Nancy Pelosi's Husband Traded \$38 Million in Stock Just Before Trump Inauguration" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2025.

• An article by Bibhu Pattnaik titled "AOC Says Democrats in Congress Are Doing Insider Trading: 'People Think That Everyday People Are Stupid'" was posted at benzinga.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

#### Illegal immigration - media spin of MSNBC and "The View"

• A video involving Sky New Australia Host Danica De Giorgio titled "Joy Reid Retains Her Titled as 'Chief Loon' Following Trump Rant" was posted at youtube.com on Jan. 22, 2025.

• An article by Joseph A. Wulfsohn titled "MSNBC's Nicole Wallace, Joy Reid Compare Trump's Immigration Policies to Holocaust, Hitler's Germany" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Zachary Leeman titled "Joy Reid Compares Trump to Hitler: 'Similarities to

What Happened in Germany and What's Happening Now Are Undeniable' " was posted at mediaite.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Zachary Leeman titled "Border Czar Tom Homan Swipes at 'Dumber Than a Box of Rocks' Joy Reid: 'We're Saving Children!'" was posted at mediaite.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Pam Key titled "ABC's [Sunny] Hostin: Americans Lack Empathy – They Want Trump to Round Up 'Brown' Immigrants" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "MSNBC Anchor [Alex Witt] Corrects Her Correspondent [Priya Sridhar] On-Air: They Are 'Undocumented Immigrants' [Not 'Illegal Aliens']" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

# Illegal immigration – ICE is deporting criminals

• An article by Jennie Taer and Chris Nesi titled "ICE Arrested 308 Illegal Migrants (Including Attempted Murderer and a Child Molester) on Trump's First Full Day in Office" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 22, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Homeland Security Busts 5 'Career Criminals' on First Day of NYC Raids as Trump Revs Up Immigration Crackdown" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "[White House Press Secretary] Karoline Leavitt Gives Simple Answer to Reporter Asking How Many Illegal Immigrants Have 'Criminal Record' [She Replied: 'All of Them Because They Illegally Broke Our Nation's Laws and Therefore They Are Criminals as Far as This Administration Goes']" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "ICE Takes Murderer Into Custody After Massachusetts Paroles Him From Prison" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Chris Nesi titled "Trump Administration Rounds Up 5,500 Criminal Migrants in Less Than a Week – Here Are Some of the Worst" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

# Illegal immigration – ICE is seeking to protect citizen and to save children

• An article by Jennie Taer and Shane Galvin titled "Trump's ICE Raids Turn Up Pedophiles, Gangbangers, and NY-Based Suspected Terrorist as 538 Migrants Arrested: 'Heinous Crimes'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Gage Klipper titled "Vigilante Pedophile Hunters Says They're 'Tired of Waiting for Police'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Hailey Gomez titled "'Saves Lives': Tom Homan Tells Megyn Kelly Democrats Should Cry for Victims, Not Deportations Amid Border Crisis" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Alexa Cimino titled "Democrat DA's Outrageous Decision After Girl, 11, 'Was Raped by Migrant in Boston Shelter' [District Attorney Paul F. Tucker Moved the Honduran Rapist to a Different Shelter]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2025.

# Illegal immigration – Laken Riley Act

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Staff titled "Laken Riley Murder: Jose Ibarra Found Guilty, Sentenced to Life in Prison Without Parole" was posted at wsbtv.com on Nov. 20, 2024.

• An article by Sam Sachs titled "Laken Riley Act Passes U.S. House Nearly 1 Year After

Nursing Student Murdered on University of Georgia Campus" was posted atwsbt.com on Jan. 7, 2025.

• A press release titled "President Trump Signs the Laken Riley Act Into Law" was posted at dhs.gov on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Richard Elliot titled "LAKEN RILEY ACT: Congressman Who Wrote New Law [Georgia Rep. Mike Collins] Says It 'Will Help Save Lives'" was posted at wsbtv.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Laken Riley's Mother Gives Tearful Remarks After Trump Signs Law Named for Late Daughter" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

# Illegal immigration – Venezuelan Gang (Tren De Aragua)

• An article titled "Vicious Tren De Aragua 'Ringleader' Busted in NYC Immigration Raids on Kidnapping Warrant From Aurora, Colorado" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Tren De Aragua Gang Members Are Among Latest Illegal Migrants Swept Up by Trump's Clampdown" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Trump Administration Revokes Deportation Protections for 600,000 Venezuelans" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Trump Official Travels to Venezuela to Negotiate Deal for Deporting Tren De Aragua Gang Members" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

#### Illegal immigration - recognize those helping illegal immigrants avoid ICE

• An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "BETRAYAL: Soros-Controlled Station Unmasks Vehicles of 'Undercover' ICE Agents in San Jose [California]" was posted at newsbusters.org on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Los Angeles Unified School District Distributes Cards to Help Immigrant Families Know Their Rights" was posted at nbclosangeles.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Tom Homan Rips Sanctuary Governor [JB Pritzker] Spreading Misinformation About ICE Agents" was posted at formerlawman.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Mariane Angela titled " 'You Shouldn't Be in Office': Democrat [NYC Council Member] Calls for Felony Charges Against Officials Who Are 'Plotting Against' ICE Raids" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Meeting With Karen Bass to Help Victims of L.A. Fires Begins With Attack on ICE" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Logan Washburn titled "Teachers Unions Conspire to Evade Trump's Border Solutions With 'ICE-Free Safe Zones'" was posted at thefederalist.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Chuck Ross titled " 'No Immigrant Should Be Detained' – Says Left-Wing Nonprofit [Acacia Center for Justice, Based in Washington D.C.] With \$769 Million Federal Immigration Contract" was posted at freebeacon.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Oklahoma [Education] Superintendent [Ryan Walters]: Colleges That Won't Work With ICE Should Be Defunded" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

# Illegal immigration – Guantanamo Bay, Cuba

• An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump Will Send Up to 30,000 Illegal Immigrants to Guantanamo Bay: 'It's a Tough Place to Get Out Of' " was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

#### Illegal immigration - illegal immigrants can be arrested inside churches

• Looking back to August 2018, an article titled "Dispelling Myths About Churches as Sanctuaries From the Law" was posted at churchlawcenter.com on Aug. 9, 2018.

"A church is not a valid sanctuary against arrest."

"Harboring a suspected criminal could be a crime."

"Consult with a church law attorney before offering sanctuary."

• Looking back to April 2019, an article by Becky Little titled "Claiming 'Sanctuary' in a Medieval Church Could Save Your Life – but Lead to Exile [for Over 1,000 Years, European Fugitives Found Asylum in Churches]" was posted at history.com on April 18, 2019.

• An article by Ryan King titled "JD Vance Has Blistering Response for Catholic Bishops Who Criticized ICE Raids in Churches: 'Worried About Their Bottom Line'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

# **Illegal immigration – general comments**

• An article by Victor Nava titled "[J.D.] Vance Claims Biden Administration Knew Whereabouts of Criminal Migrants, but Did Nothing About It: 'It Should Shock the Conscience of the American People'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "Democrats Scream 'Racism,' but NYC Minorities Cheer Trump's ICE Raids" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Chinese Migrants Flood South Florida Via Boat as Authorities Seek Help With Cuban Smugglers" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Neil Munro titled "Report: DHS Chief Kristi Noem Cancels Mayorkas' Amnesty Award to 600,000 Migrants" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

# **Obstructionist Democrats**

• An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "Drain the Swamp: Trump DOJ Fires Prosecutors Who Targeted Him" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Katelyn Caralle and Geoff Earle titled "Trump to Offer Two Million Federal Workers Buyouts in Accelerated Government Purge" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Timothy Sekerak titled "Resistance Democrat [Michigan Governor] Gretchen Whitmer Now 'Looking to Collaborate' With Trump' was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "Democrat Leader Hakeem Jeffries Calls to Fight Trump's Agenda 'in the Streets' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

#### Some Democrats threaten violence

• An article titled "University of Washington Accused of Going Soft on Leftists Harassing Conservatives, Breaking Campus Rules" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Victor Skinner titled "Lenawee [County Michigan] Democrat Party Chair [Bill Swift] Calls for Death Penalty for Trump Supporters: 'Hanged by the Neck Until Dead'" was posted at themidwesterner.news on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Sonya Gugliara titled "[Long Island] Teacher Earning \$160,000 Wishes Trump Voters Slow and Painful Deaths in Shocking Social Media Posts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Louis Casiano titled "Man Charged With Carrying Molotov Cocktails Into Capitol, Allegedly Targeted Bessent, Hegseth and Johnson" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

# Some Democrats – are still pushing the Hitler accusation

• An article by Sabrina Penty titled "Elon Musk Says He Will Sue Tim Walz for Claiming the Tesla CEO's Arm Gesture Was a Nazi Salute as Bitter Democrat Reveals Losing Election Was 'Pure Hell'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2025.

#### North Carolina hurricane – aftermath

• An article by Ellyn Lapointe titled "Families in North Carolina Still Living in Tents After Hurricane Helene – Now a Deadly Winter Storm Is Coming" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2025.

• An article by Ellyn Lapointe titled "Incredible Moment Cavalry Arrives in Hurricane-Battered North Carolina After Trump Shamed Officials" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "North Carolina Officials Make Urgent Request to [State] Lawmakers on Helene and Other Hurricanes" was posted at mymotherlode.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### California fires – aftermath

• An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "L.A. Fires: Ron DeSantis Blasts Journalists for Focusing More on Trump's Criticism Than Newsom's Incompetence" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 10, 2025.

• An article by Jared Downing titled "LA Mayor Karen Bass's Approval Ratings Tanks, 43% in Blue City Would Even Vote Republican" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump Rips LA Mayor Karen Bass at Wildfire Briefing: 'You Have Emergency Powers, Just Like I Do'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Gavin Newsom Accuses Trump of 'Misinformation': State Water Problems 'Don't Exist'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Matt Hamilton and David Zahniser titled "This Reservoir Was Built to Save Pacific Palisades – It Was Empty When the Flames Came" was posted at latimes.com on Jan. 22, 2025.

• An article by Josh Christenson and Steven Nelson titled "Trump Demands Voter ID Changes as 'Condition' for Los Angeles Wildfire Aid" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Michael Reagan and Michael Shannon titled "Time Wasted Recalling Newsom: Run a Conservative Candidate in 2026" was posted at newsmax.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Paul Bois titled "Trump Announces Military to California, Uses Emergency Powers to 'Turn on the Water' From Pacific Northwest" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Trump Says 'Water Flowing, Big Time' in Northern California After Pumps Go Back Online – [Trump Signed an Executive Order Friday Demanding That Federal Agencies 'Maximize' All Water Delivery to the Golden State and Telling Them to 'Override' Any State Policies That Could Hinder Them]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2025.

# **Trump and DEI**

• An article by Rich Lowry titled "Trump's Bold Strike Against DEI Ends 60 Years of Discrimination – and Makes History" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Trump's Blow to Federal DEI Programs Places Hundreds of Bureaucrats on Leave, Slashes \$420 Million in Contracts" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "State Department Waivers Reveal Big Bucks Meant for DEI Nonsense – What Else Is Hiding Among Fed Handouts?" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

#### Press Secretary Karoline Leavitt – is chosen by merit

• An article by John Nolte titled "Press Secretary Forced to Debunk 3 Fake News Hoaxes 10 Days Into Trump Administration" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29,2025.

• An article by Pam Key titled "Joy Behar [Won't Give Credit to a Capable Young Woman Who Is a Conservative]: Press Secretary Hired by Trump Because 'She's a 10'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Pam Key titled ""Whoopi Goldberg [Won't Give Credit to a Capable Young Woman Who Is a Conservative]: Trump's Press Secretary Got Her Job Because of 'Wokeness'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Whoopi Goldberg Stares Into Camera to Lecture Trump Press Secretary [Karoline Leavitt] on How 'Wokeness' Got Her a Job" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "White House Receives More Than 7,000 Applications for 'New Media' Seat in Press Briefing Room" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

# Pete Hegseth – is confirmed as Secretary of Defense

• An article by Fred Kaplan titled "That [Pete Hegseth Confirmation] May Have Been the Most Antagonistic Confirmation Hearing I've Ever Seen" was posted at slate.com on Jan. 15,

2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Pete Hegseth Confirmed to Lead Pentagon After VP Vance Casts Tie-Breaking Vote" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Pete Hegseth Confirmed as Defense Secretary in Nail-Biting Vote, but 3 Republicans Moved Away – Who Are They? [Susan Collins, Mitch McConnell and Murkowski]" was posted at timesofindia.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

• An article by Martin Tribe titled "Exposed: Sneaky GOP Senator Behind Pete Hegseth's Last Minute Domestic Abuse Allegation Identified [as Thom Tillis]" was posted at thepopulisttimes.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Lindsay Wise titled "[North Carolina Republican Senator Thom] Tillis Assured Sister-in-Law Her Testimony Could Convince GOP Senators to Vote No [But When

That Didn't Work, Tillis Provided the Pivotal 50<sup>th</sup> 'Yes' Vote to Confirm Hegseth]" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

# Robert F. Kennedy Jr. – his critics receive huge money from big pharma

• An article by Staff titled "[Breitbart Editor-in-Chief] Alex Marlow: The Party That Pardoned Fauci and Funded the Wuhan Lab Accuses RFK Jr. Of Corruption" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Emily Kopp titled "Senate Committees Waging War on RFK Jr.'s MAHA Vision Are Knee Deep in Big Pharma, Food Industry Cash" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Matt Walsh titled "Democrats Shill for Big Pharma in RFK Jr. Confirmation Hearing" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

# Robert F. Kennedy Jr. – endures Elizabeth Warren

• A video titled "Senator Elizabeth Warren Fighting for Big Pharma Because She Has Received \$1.6 Million From Them" was posted at youtube.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• A video titled "Liz Warren Desperately Defends Big Pharma in RFK Hearings" was posted at youtube.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Greta Bjornson titled "Elizabeth Warren Warns 'The View' That Robert F. Kennedy Jr. Could Leave Us With 'No Vaccines' After 'Scary' Senate Hearing" was posted at decider.comon Jan. 30, 2025.

# Robert F. Kennedy Jr. – endures Bernie Sanders

• A video titled "RFK Jr. Gets Into Fiery Exchange With Senator [Bernie] Sanders on Big Pharma Contributions in Congress" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Bernie Sanders Explodes After RFK Jr. Accuses Him of Big Pharma Funding Corruption" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### Kash Patel – grilled

• An article by Matthew Boyle titled "CIA Director John Ratcliffe Hopes Close Relationship With Kash Patel Helps Repair Agency's Relations With FBI" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Amy Klobuchar Attempts to Set a Trap for Kash Patel, It Does Not Go Well [for Her]" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Madeline Coggins titled "Adam Schiff Was an 'Embarrassment' During Kash Patel Hearing, Ex-Lawmaker [Devin Nunes] Says: 'Clearly Has an Ax to Grind'" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• A video titled "Adam Schiff Has Brought the 'Circus' to the Senate, Devin Nunes Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "'An Abject Lie, and You Know It': Kash Patel Fires Back at Adam Schiff Over Allegations About January 6, Mar-a-Lago" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### Kash Patel – liberals won't like it, but Adam Schiff's reputation is part of the Patel story

• A video (showing Adam's Schiff strongly criticizing Donald Trump in 2020) titled "Adam Schiff Receives Pre-Emptive Pardon From Joe Biden After Criticizing It in 2020" was posted at youtube.com on Jan. 20, 2025.

• An article by David Lightman titled "California's Adam Schiff Gets a Last-Minute Pardon From President Joe Biden" was posted at sacbee.com on Jan. 20, 2025.

• An article by Bob Unruh titled "Video Resurfaces of Adam Schiff Saying Innocent People Don't Get Pre-Emptive Pardons – He Just Received a Pre-Emptive Pardon" was posted at thelibertydaily.com on Jan. 21, 2025.

# Tulsi Gabbard – grilled

• An article by Eireann Van Natta titled "Tulsi Gabbard Was Victimized by the Intel Community – Now, She's Trying to Oversee It" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Emma Colton titled "'Lies and Smears': Tulsi Gabbard Rails Against Democrat Narrative She's Trump's and Putin's 'Puppet'" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### **Biden pardons – protect family crimes**

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "Charlamagne Warns Democrats 'Losing' After 'Literally' Proving 'Every Conspiracy Theorist Right' With Pardons" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

#### Trump pardons – January 6

• An article by Dana Kennedy titled "'Two Minutes in the Capitol Left Me Facing a Year in Jail – I Had Tears of Joy When Trump Won': January  $6^{\text{th}}$  'Rioter' Reveals All" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Trump Used His Finite Political Capital to Pardon the January 6 Riot Defendants – and Right the Egregious Wrongs of Biden's DOJ" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

#### **DOGE – Department of Government Efficiency**

• An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Vivek Ramaswamy Breaks Silence on Sudden Exit From DOGE and Reveals Whether He Was Fired by Elon Musk [Claiming That He and Musk Were Not Fighting and That His Leaving Was a Mutual Decision]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Jeff Charles titled "DOGE Has Already Slashed a Staggering Amount of Wasteful Spending" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Trump Gifts Elon Musk the Lincoln Bedroom at the White House After Turning DOGE Office Into Sleeping Quarters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Victor Nava titled "Vance Reveals DOGE's 'Most Important' Undertaking: 'I Don't Even Think It's the Cost Savings' [but Rather 'Making the Bureaucracy Responsive to the Elected President]" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

#### **Banks – de-banking conservatives**

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "James Comer: 'We Have Evidence Banks Are De-Banking Conservatives'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Jan. 27, 2025. • An article titled "Senator Tim Scott: 'Disgusting' Biden 'Weaponized' Financial Markets to Debank Conservatives, Trump Family" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Charles Gasparino titled "How Obama, Biden Crackdowns Spurred 'DeBanking' Fiasco" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

# Censorship

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Trump Scores \$25 Million Settlement From Meta Over Suspended Accounts" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

# Examples of anti-Semitism

• An article by Doree Lewak titled "Outspoken Israel Supporter [Samantha Ettus] Taunted by Pro-Palestine Mob After House Burns Down in Palisades Fire: 'Glad You Lost Your Home'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump Ordering [All Federal Agencies to] Review to Identify, Punish and Deport Anti-Semites – Including Students on Visas" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Anti-Israel Vandals Pour Cement Down Toilets, Spray Buildings With Red Paint at Columbia U" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

# **Covid – general comments**

• An article by Zach Dean titled "Danica Patrick Has Two-Word Response to Criminal Anthony Fauci Getting His Security Detail Revoked" was posted at outkick.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Ryan King titled "CIA Becomes Latest Intel Agency to Conclude Covid-19 Likely Originated From Chinese Lab Leak" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Trump to Sign Executive Order Reinstating Thousands of Troops Discharged for Not Taking Covid Jab" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Department of Homeland Security Secretary [Kristi Noem] Directs Coast Guard to Begin Reinstating Service Members Discharged for Refusal to Take Covid Vaccine" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "Test Scores Show How Teacher Union-Driven Lockdowns Devastated Kids" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

# **Pro-life**

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

• An article by Matt Walsh titled "Biden's Pro-Life Political Prisoners Are Finally Free" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Lara Gwinn titled "March for Life – Ron DeSantis Digs 'New York Times' for 'Unborn Child' Headline: 'Welcome' to the 'Pro-Life Movement'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

# **Transgender – general comments**

• An article by James Gordon titled "Gay Combat Veteran Reveals Why Trump Was Right to Ban Transgender Troops in the Military [Upwards of 15,000 Trans People in the Military Are 'Non-Deployable']" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "John Nolte: The Oscars Threw Women Under the Bus for Trans Agenda" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "Liberal High School Teacher [in Tucson, Arizona] Defies Trump's Executive Order, Tells Students There's More Than 2 Genders" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

# Costco – doubles down on DEI

• An article by Ireland Owens titled "Costco Should Think Twice About Doubling Down on Its 'Illegal' DEI Policies, Republican Attorney Generals Warn" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

# Dallas Cowboys - history of losing doesn't bother them, since the money keeps flowing

• An article by Dan Roche titled "[NFL Dallas] Cowboys CEO Stephen Jones Doesn't Believe in His Team's Playoff Drought [Apparently, Not Everyone Believes 30 Years Is a Long Time]" was posted at nbcsports.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

• A video by Mike Florio and Devin McCourty titled "[NFL Dallas Cowboy Executive Stephen] Jones Addresses 30-Year NFC Championship 'Drought' [Stephen Jones May Not Consider the Cowboys to Be in a Drought Because Money Keeps Coming In]" was posted at nbcsports.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

# Who will lead the Democrats?

• An article by Staff titled "Jeffries? Newsom? AOC? No Consensus, but Democrats Want a New Generation – Poll" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 14, 2025.

• An article titled "Thinking Ahead to the 2028 Democratic Primary Election for President, If That Election Were Held Today Among the Following Candidates, for Whom Would You Vote?" was posted at maclaughlinonline.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

12/24	1/25			12/24	1/25
Kamala Harris	35	33	Cory Booker	2	2
Undecided	19	22	Wes Moore	1	2
Pete Buttigieg	12	9	Stephen A. Smith	0	2
Gavin Newsom	7	7	Phil Murphy	1	1
AOC	3	6	Beto O'Rourke	3	1
Amy Klobuchar	1	3	Jared Polls	0	1
Josh Shapiro	5	3	JB Pritzker	3	1
Tim Walz	5	3	Deval Patrick	1	0
Gretchen Whitmer	3	3			

# Kamala Harris – drops hints about running again for the presidency

• Looking back to November 2024, an article by Staff titled "Harris Is Telling Her Advisers and Allies to Keep Her Political Options Open" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

• An article by Eugene Daniels titled "Kamala Harris Provides a Big Signal About Her Next Move [When She Formed an LLC Last Month Called Pioneer 49 – 'Pioneer' Is Harris' Code Name Used by the Secret Service]" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 23, 2025.

• An article by Gerren Keith Gaynor titled "Kamala Harris Makes Subtle Move That Could Signal Her Political Future [When She Formed an LLC Last Month Called Pioneer – 'Pioneer' Is Harris' Code Name Used by the Secret Service]" was posted at thegrio.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by Ryan King titled "Kamala Harris Consulted Hillary Clinton Over How to Deal With Brutal Loss to Trump: Report" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 23, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Kamala Harris Stewing in California Over Monumental Defeat, but Still Won't Take Responsibility for Her Loss" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

# Not all Democrats want to see Kamala Harris run again

• An article by John Oyewale titled "[Popular Host] Stephen A. Smith Says He Feels Like a

'Damn Fool' for Voting for Kamala Harris" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

#### Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez - is regularly in the news

• Looking back to December 2024, an article by Jacob Weindling titled "Gerontocratic Democrats Teach AOC That Helping the Party Doesn't Help You" was posted at splinter.com on Dec. 17, 2024.

• An article by Andrea Margolis titled "AOC Roasted Over Post About Colombia Tariffs and Coffee Prices That 'Aged Like Hot Milk'" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "'Trying Too Hard, Lady': [NewsNation Host] Chris Cuomo Says AOC's Immigration Stance Make Her 'Perfect Proof of Why Democrats Lost'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Hanna Trudo titled "Ocasio-Cortez Embraces Role as Attack Dog Against Trump" was posted at thehill.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Anna Kutz titled "[Popular Host] Stephen A. Smith: Democrats Like AOC Hit Trump Trap When 'Overreacting'" was posted at newsnationnow.com on Jan. 21, 2025.

# Gavin Newsom – is born connected

• Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.

• An article by Joel Kotkin titled "LA Fires Extinguish Gavin Newsom's Presidential Dream" was posted at unherd.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

• An article by Stephany Price titled "Gavin Newsom's Bay Area Ravaged by Surging Crime as LA Burns: 'It's a War Zone'" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Tilly Armstrong titled "Top Real Estate CEO Issues Grim Warning California Is Battling 'Triple Threat' Never Seen Before [Souring Home Prices; Elevated Interest Rates; and Rising Insurance Costs]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2025.

# Election losers = mainstream media & celebrity endorsements

• An article by Leena Nasir titled "Internet Users Savagely Attack Madonna Moments After She Shares Anti-Trump Message" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

# **Celebrity endorsements**

• An article by Paul Bois titled "Lady Gaga Vows to 'Fight' Trump Administration After Praying He Would Lose the Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Paul Bois titled "Roseanne Barr: Hollywood Should Get 'Back in Touch' With Americans After Making Itself Irrelevant With Woke Politics" was posted at breitbart.com

on Jan. 30, 2025.

#### **Corporate media**

• An article by Brian Flood titled "ABC, CBS, NBC Spent Over 46 Minutes Covering Trump January 6 Pardons, 3 Minutes on Biden Pardoning His [Criminal] Family" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Alec Gearty titled "Norah O'Donnell Exits 'CBS Evening News' After Five Years in Emotional Sign-Off: 'Honor of a Lifetime'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled " 'CBS Evening News' Makes Risky Pivot to 'Local News' Format After Norah O'Donnell's Exit" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 24, 2025.

• An article by Luo Ya and Naizhong Ning titled "Unpacking the Historical Roots of Bias at The New York Times [Feng Chongyi Is an Australian Scholar Who Has Been Following the Issue Closely Says the Newspaper's Bias Reflects Its Long-Standing Historical Prejudice of the Chinese Communist Party Against Falun Gong Practitioners and the Chinese People]" was posted theepochtimes.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: 'Democrats Have Proved Every Conspiracy Theorist Right': Chalamagne tha God" were posted at rvmnews.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

• An article by Matt Vespa titled "The Media Ran With Total Fake News Story About ICE Raids at Chicago Public Schools [ABC Headline: 'US Secret Service Approached South Side School, Not ICE Agents – CPS Officials Say']" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 26, 2025.

• An article by Brittany Chain titled "New York Magazine Slammed for Cropping Photo to Make MAGA Look Like 'A Racist Cult'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Chuck Todd Quitting NBC News – and He's Taking His 'Chuck Toddcast' With Him' was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 31, 2025.

# CNN

• An article by Emily Crane titled "CNN Wants to Exile Jim Acosta's Show to the 'Siberia of Television News' [to the Graveyard Midnight Slot] to Stop Him Annoying Trump" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 17, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "CNN Anchor Jim Acosta 'Leaving Embattled Network After Being Demoted to Graveyard Shift [Midnight Slot]'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled "CNN Plans to Lay Off Hundreds of Employees, Cut Costs; NBC Plots Firings" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 22, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Fake News Collapse: CNN Couldn't Pull 500,000 Average Viewers During the Busiest News Week of the Year" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

#### **MSNBC**

• An article by Staff titled "Donald Trump Warns Beloved MSNBC Star Anchor [Rachel Maddow] She Will Be 'Off the Air Soon' in Brutal Late Night Takedown" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2025.

#### "The View" – Democrat John Fetterman stands firm against "The View"

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "John Fetterman Shames 'The View' Hosts Into Silence by Refusing to Join Their Outrage Over Trump" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 27, 2025.

• An article by Kirsten Fleming titled "Three Cheers for John Fetterman Refusing to Blindly Toe the Democrats' (and Sunny Hostin & Company's) Party Line" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

#### General interest

• An article by John Nolte titled "Domestic Movie Ticket Sales Have Collapsed 46 Percent Since 2004 [1.495 Billion Tickets Were Sold in 2004 and only 817.9 Million Tickets Sold in 2024 – the Drop From 2019 to 2024 Was 34 Percent]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 9, 2025.

• An article by Thomas English titled "Trump Puts Kibosh on Idea for Fed Digital Currency With One Stroke of His Pen" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 23, 2025.

• An article by Andrew Court titled "[Popular Host] Stephen A. Smith Torches Democrats, Praises Trump in Fiery 'Bill Maher' Appearance: 'He's Closer to Normal Than What We're Seeing on the Left'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 25, 2025.

• An article by David Propper titled "Trump Tasks Elon Musk, Space X to Bring Stranded NASA Astronauts Back After 'Biden Administration Left Them There So Long'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• An article by Faye Brennan titled "Experts Raise Alarm on The Most Lethal Disease in America [Heart Disease]: 'It Is Killing Every 34 Seconds' " was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Jan. 28, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Honda to Recall Over 290,000 U.S. Vehicles on Engine Issue – National Highway Traffic Safety Administration" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Nika Shakhnazarova titled "Amber Rose Opens Up About Being 'Canceled'

for Supporting President Trump: 'I Don't Give an [Expletive]'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 29, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Sean 'Diddy' Combs Hit With New Indictment Expanding Span of Alarming Sexual Allegations to 20 Years" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 30, 2025.

. . . . .

An article by Christopher Spata titled "Former Special Forces Soldier From Florida Among 'January 6ers' Still in Jail After Pardon" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Jan. 29, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Retired U.S. Army Special Forces master sergeant Jeremy Brown remains in jail while his attorney advocates for his release under President Donald Trump's pardon for January 6 crimes.

Brown, a Tampa resident sentenced to seven years on weapons charges, is among a handful of still-incarcerated convicts who are most associated with the 2021 U.S. Capitol riot – but who were charged with other crimes outside of Washington D.C.

The argument being made for Brown's release: His other crimes came to light only through the course of January 6 investigations.

Brown was charged with two misdemeanors for attending the January 6 riot, where he was photographed in a helmet and military gear. Those charges, court records show, were dropped shortly after the president's pardon.

A jury in 2022 convicted Brown on charges of possessing an unregistered sawed-off shotgun, a short-barrelled rifle, fragmentation grenades and a classified military document. Federal agents said they found them on his Florida property while serving a search warrant related to January 6 and his ties to the Oath Keepers – a militaristic extremist group that entered the Capitol.

Other individuals remain in jail due to various weapons charges discovered due to investigations surrounding January 6.

• • • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11–"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near.

Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."